
 
FY2012 RECOMMENDATION/FY12-SO08 TRAINING FOR COMMUNITY 
CORRECTIONS BOARD MEMBERS 

Status: Partial Implementation 

Actions/Updates 

2023 UPDATE (JUNE) 
During the FY 2023 Legislative Session, Senate Bill 2023-158 to reauthorize the Colorado 
Commission on Criminal and Juvenile Justice (CCJJ) was postponed indefinitely on May 7, 
2023. Therefore, with the sunset of the Commission, all activities of the CCJJ ceased on June 30, 
2023.   
  
No further monitoring of CCJJ recommendations will occur. 
  
2016 UPDATE 
Implementation is ongoing.  
  
2013 UPDATE 
For Calendar Year 2013, the DCJ/OCC has coordinated several classroom trainings regarding 
sex offender supervision and the lifetime supervision act.  Board members and board staff are 
invited to these 3-day classroom trainings.  The DCJ will work with the CACCB to coordinate a 
presentation by the SOMB regarding the lifetime supervision act. 

Description 

The Office of Community Corrections in the Division of Criminal Justice in collaboration with 
the SOMB shall work with the CACCB* and the GCCAC** on training for community 
corrections board members regarding the lifetime supervision act and sex offender supervision.  
  
*Colorado Association of Community Corrections Boards 
**Governor’s Community Corrections Advisory Council 

Agencies Responsible 

Discussion 

Community corrections board members are especially cautious about accepting sex offenders 
into community corrections programs.  Training to address the standards and specifics of 
treatment and supervision of sex offenders could enhance understanding and inform the 
evaluation of sex offender application for community corrections programs.  


